
1 
 

 

 

  

Broadfield Primary School 

 

Newsletter 
Issue  11 14 December 2020 

 

Temporary change to school day – Reception to Year 6 

A letter was sent home with pupils on Friday with the following information.   

Following the recent consultations with Governors, Unions, staff and parents we have decided to 

go ahead with the temporary change to the school day. Therefore, from Wednesday 6th January 

school will close to pupils at 12.45pm on Wednesdays only.  Children who have a school meal will 

have a meal before they leave school. 

In order to ensure pupils still receive the correct number of hours teaching, the start of the day will 

change slightly; doors will open at 8.35am and school will start at 8.45am everyday. 

This change will enable us to keep class bubbles in place whilst giving all teachers their planning, 

preparation and assessment time in line with COVID 19 guidelines.   

Working parents who are not able to make arrangements to collect children at 12.45pm should 

contact the school office info@broadfield.oldham.sch.uk during next week, so that we can plan 

how many children may need childcare at school.  

The new arrangements do not apply to Acorns and Nursery – their hours will remain the same.  

Thank you for your continued support during these very challenging times. 

 

 

 

 

 

Dates for your diary 

Christmas dinner:  Reception & Key Stage 1 - Tuesday 15th December  

                                   Key Stage 2 -  Wednesday 16th December 

Christmas Party day:   Thursday 17th December 

School closes on Friday 18th December at 1pm 

School reopens on Tuesday 5th January 2021 
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Cross Country 

The virtual Hathershaw Cluster year 3/4 Cross Country Competition took place at Alexandra Park on 

Tuesday 8th December. The top three boys and top three girls with the fastest times won medals. 

Both Woodlands and Chestnut class competed at separate times during the day in their own bubble 

and of course the best class won... Woodlands class obviously?! 

 

 

 

 

 

Determination 

Recently, Mustafa received ‘Pupil of the 

Week’ for being determined and trying hard 

in all of his lessons. Well done Mustafa keep it 

up! 

   

       

Learning 

Ibrahim has every reason to be proud of 

himself at the moment. He is putting a lot of 

effort into all areas of his learning, particularly 

in reading and swimming where he is doing 

really well. You are a real superstar Ibrahim! 
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Broadfield Primary School 

Awards 
 

‘Together We Can Achieve’ 

Pupil of the  

Week  W/B 07:12:2020 

Reception 1 Wareesha  

Reception 2 Noorulain  

Year 1 Larch Seher. 

Y1/2 Beech Essam  

Y2 Willow Haider  

Y3 Maple Hamza  

Y3/4 Woodlands Jawad  

Y3/4 Chestnut Qasim  

Y5 Ash Zikra  

Y5 Sycamore Aaban  

Y6 Elm Aasha  

Y6 Oak Abdul-Rehman  

Y6 Oak Eesa  

 

 

Honourable Mentions 

Dawoud Hussain Amna  

Adam Abdul Elm  

Ibrahim Qureshi Elisei  

Roseanna Scard Belin  
 

 

 

 

 

 

Best 

Attendance 

This week’s best attenders are:  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Well done! 

 

Well Done to All! 
 

Elm 

99.1% 


